Precious Blood Parish Council
April 10, 2018

Parish Council meeting called to order by Kim Bruns (President Matt Muhlenkamp had another meeting
and came later.) We opened with prayer.

Present: Don Arling, Donna Dahlinghaus, Karla Eckstein, Matt Muhlenkamp, Joanne Liette, Paul Droesch,
Jason Winner, Missy Moeller, Chris Wibbenmeyer, and Kim Bruns

Reports:

Financial: Sue gave account balances and financial updates to Matt to read
Ladies Sodality: No one present

Men’s Sodality: not present

CCD: Missy was there to discuss the Youth Group room

Maintenance-not present

Old Business:

Pews: If we want to look at them and let Sue know what we think. They were supposed to wait until
after all of the Sacraments, but showed up this week. They found some concerns and they are working
on a different section now of the church??? More details to come later. We decided we would look at
them when it was daytime to see them in the sun and report back.

Youth room: rental? $100 a month was an idea

Internet: Spectrum but now we have an estimate from NKTelco. Is it worth switching??? Ask Jason. |
gave the papers to Jason for him to look at. Everyone thought we are good where we are right now since
it all works. We can always change later if need to.

Cleaning supplies: A company can come and change the mops and rugs monthly...it is cheaper than
doing it just 3 times a year like Sue wanted. All Okayed.

Lawn mowing: Buck Bruns and boys will mow the lawn. They will be donating their time this year b/c to
do the virtues training they would have to go to Cinci or Columbus and they want to wait until it is local
again next year. So they will sign a waiver if they get injured at Church this year we are not liable. They
will do the Virtues next year and be on the pay scale. All Okayed and said it sounds great!

Basement floor: Did anyone get quotes? What are our options?? Don Arling has the quotes and
pictures. Some people thought maybe the rectory roof should be done first before the basement floor.
Need to decide and discuss more at next meeting. Jason Winner is checking on quotes on rectory roof.

**New Business**




Youth Group and Hall Rental: We decided that the hall rental comes first. Joanne can ask when they call
to rent if they will be out by 6:00. If they are not sure or know they are having supper too, Chris has to
relocate or change his date. Rental comes first! We all agree that $100 would probably be a good price
for rent a month, but Matt feels that he has to ask at the 5 Parish Council meeting and ask Father Gene.
Maybe the rent can be divided between the 5 parishes (broken down with each cluster) because all the
kids are welcomed to come to youth group. Chris also said he was not looking for another location at
this time because he does not think they will need a bigger space than the Church basement in the
future. Missy will also use that room for 9 grade religion on Wednesday nights.

Chris also asked if he could put a pull down screen for a projector above the picture on the wall outside
of the youth room. We all agreed that it would be okay.

Matt is looking into the punch code/key on the youth room door with Moeller Doors. The code and the
key should go to Missy, Sue, Chris, and Adam for sure.

Chris asked to about putting a TV, DVD, and speakers in the room, but needs more outlets. He is
supposed to be contacting Nate Bomholt so that the outlets are in the spots he needs them.

Corner light on rectory: Matt is iooking into

Sidewalk by the circle drive is wearing away, Jason is checking on the type of salt we use and if that is
why it is breaking down.

**Jason Winner also said he was going to type up what Chris all said at our meeting to make sure we

are all on the same page for the future,

The meeting was called to a close with prayer by Matt.

Motioned the meeting: Karla Second the meeting: Don
Next meeting will be May 6" after 9:00 Mass if Sue can make it.
Kim Bruns

Secretary



